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Bill Type and Number: 2022-212 

 

Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor 

 

Date of Introduction: March 22, 2022 

 

Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, TEU, F 

 

Date of Analysis: March 22, 2022 

 

Type of Action: Appropriation, CIP amendment and designation of oversight agency  

 

Bill Summary: This bill is an appropriation of a $249,938 Hazard Mitigation grant from the Federal Emergency 

Management Agency, distributed by the Florida Department of Emergency Management, and an appropriation of 

$62,484.50 in General Fund Operating Reserves for the required 25% City match, for installation of wind 

resistant bay doors and hurricane shutters at the County Port Security Disaster Warehouse. The grant period 

commences upon execution of the Federally Funded Subaward and Grant Agreement by both parties and 

continues through February 29, 2024. The 2022-2026 Five-Year Capital Improvement Plan is amended to provide 

funding for the project. The Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department, Emergency Preparedness Division will 

oversee the Project and administration of the grant. 

 

Background Information: The purpose of this legislation is to provide funds for the installation of code 

compliant wind resistant bay doors and hurricane shutters at the County Port Security Disaster Warehouse located 

at 909 Haines Street, Jacksonville, Florida 32206. The new bay doors and hurricane-rated shutters will meet the 

wind speed requirements in the area to prevent wind damage to this facility, and all materials utilized will provide 

protection against 146 mile per hour winds or the wind speed protection and impact requirements of the Florida 

Building Code at the time the permits are issued. 

  

Policy Impact Area: Port Security Disaster Warehouse improvements 

 

Fiscal Impact: Appropriation of $249,938 as initiated by B.T. 22-057 

 

Analyst: Hampsey 

 

 
 


